The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and confirmed that the Board of the Greater Lincolnshire LEP had received a letter from BIS confirming that North East Lincolnshire had been formally recognised as part of the Greater Lincolnshire LEP.  The Chair also confirmed that a letter had been received from North Lincolnshire declaring there desire to join as well.  

The Chair would write back confirming the unanimous endorsement to allow North Lincolnshire to have two seats on the Board.

North East Lincolnshire confirmed that there second member of the Board would be Councillor Mick Burnett, portfolio holder for Leisure and Tourism.  The Board were happy to accept this nomination.

Apologies
Apologies had been received from Chris Baron and Winston Phillips, Prof Mary Stuart had also sent apologies that she would be arriving slightly late due to a previous engagement.

Declarations of Interest
There were no added Declarations of Interest at this time.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
1. David Dexter would like the previous minutes to show that he volunteered to head the task and finish group for the Small Business Sector.  The Chair confirmed this but asked that this was covered later in the agenda.

2. The Rules of Decision Making need to be clarified and this will be discussed later

3. The Chair confirmed that she had mentioned to BIS that the cancellation of the Minister’s visit at such late notice had been rude and that business leaders had re-arranged diaries to accommodate him and that it was unacceptable.  She had received a letter of apology from the Minister.
4. There had been a considerable debate that district councils want access to the minutes of the meetings and agendas in advance.  The Chair commented that this was part of a larger communications strategy  and that communications needed to be two way.  This would be discussed late on the agenda, did not see at this stage that this would be part of the strategy.  However this was an urgent issue and hoped that there would be a communication Plan by the next meeting.  Councillor Poll stated that the Lead councillors Forum would hopefully address this issue.

Presentation on the Broadband UK Bid by Justin Brown

The Bid deadline is the 8th July and Lincolnshire and North Lincolnshire Teams are working together to submit a joined bid.

Justin would like support for the campaign for people to register on the onlincolnshire website to register there broadband level.  It is hoped that we can get as many people as possible to register with the website.  The link will be added to the Greater Lincolnshire LEP website.
The Broad band bid team have written to the Board for endorsement of the Bid 

The Funding for the Bid is as follows:

£20 Million from BDUK

£30 Million private investment

£10 million European Funding.

Questions that came out of the presentation:

How realistic are the chances of success?

How Secure is the funding?
The team took a strategic decision to wait and bid for the funding later than some bids so that the research evidence had been collected and collated properly and comprehensively, only 4 out of 14 Bids have been successful so far, due to the lack of data that had been gathered.  The team has done a lot of partnership work with the private sector delivery bodies.  There was also a reference to the proposed Enterprise Zone in the Bid and the need for the two for success.
It was unanimously agreed that the Greater Lincolnshire LEP would endorse the Bid .

Overview of Transport Plan

Presentation by Paul Coathup and Ian Kitchen

The Transport department would like to receive support from the Greater Lincolnshire LEP for it’s transport plan and in particular the Eastern Bypass which would not only provide better transport links around the city of Lincoln but also aid movement North to South of the County, with out the need to pass right through the city centre.

Businesses within the Greater Lincolnshire LEP area see transport links as a high priority.  There are some good connections with in the area and we are on the edge of some great connections such as the A1 and M180.

It was agreed that the Board would have a Transport Day, and it would be helpful if both North and North East Lincolnshire could prepare in advance their issues for discussion as well. This Forum would be helpful in developing future transport plans.  It would be helpful if these could be tied in to the other Greater Lincolnshire LEP priorities around the other sectors such as tourism and Agri-Food.  A coordinated approach between the 3 Authorities to spend the Department of Transport funding more wisely to the benefit of the entire region, not just the major centres, for the next 5 years.

Economic Impact Assessments are required for all road developments.

There needs to be priorities as there is only a limited chance to bid for funding.  Bids need to be submitted by 9th September

Draft letters of approval for the next meeting after the transport Forum.

Strategy Document

Taken as read. Have we asked the right questions as Districts have a number of assessments and strategies already prepared?
Rural LEP – check on progress with LEP Forum

Mark to use his contacts with DEFRA – we need to build relationships with the right civil servants to get the most from these relationships and have more lobbying success.

We need to act now as Government Departments seem to be splitting up the country in to areas of responsibility which completely cut the greater Lincolnshire LEP area in half.  This needs to be addressed now.  It is essential in what ever we do that we include all the Ministers in our entire area for support.

We need to have knowledge of who does what at what level? So we know we are lobbying and talking to the people who can influence on our behalf.

The Board members need idiot Guides to the different sectors so that if they are asked for comment they can respond with confidence.

Need to create an evidence base as we can not achieve everything and if we try we will achieve nothing.  Realistic means not many.

Task and Finish Groups for the various sectors

SME – David Dexter

Tourism – Chris Baron

Care – Tony Hill and Herman Kok

Agri-Food – Mark Tinsley

Engineering – Neil Corner

Renewables – Winston Phillips

Groups need to decide with whom they need to engage and who else needs to be included in the group and report back to the meeting in September.

The Secretariat to set a structure and headings so that all groups take the same approach.  Each group has the same Framework

The Small Business Forum needs to seek the views of the group as they cross cut most of the other groups.  

We need to learn from previous experience, draw on expertise i.e. from Lincolnshire Enterprise in these groups
Gathering the District Information as a starting point for discussions.

The Story Board

The Story Board is to be updated on a regular basis. It will be uploaded on to the website, once the map has been redrawn again.

Presentation From NE Lincolnshire on the update to the Enterprise Zone
Now that the Humber LEP has been agreed, are the two Enterprise Zones complimentary or are they too close together for them both to be successful.

Need to lobby local MPs and BIS Ministers.  Work up a plan as a synopsis for Ministers.

Travel to work patterns mean that the Enterprise Zone should benefit Lincolnshire.

David Dexter to sign off the Bid prior to submission due to the absence of the Chair on leave.

The significance of LEP Board endorsement of RGF Bids is unclear.  The Secretariat will evaluate the bids in line with the priorities and objectives of the Board and make recommendations to the Board.
The Agronomy and Spalding Bids have already been agreed at previous meetings because they were unsuccessful in the first round
Discussions with BIS would be helpful to get feed back as to the prospects of the Bids, the LEP Board does not want to be exposed and we need to align with the agreed Board Priorities.
The Capacity Fund.  We still have not received the terms and conditions letters for the money .  Carolyn will continue to chase for these.

The Start Up fund, has very specific criteria on which to bid ,  The Secretariat will draft a bid for David Dexter to sign off as again the deadline is the end of June.

The Board were happy with the way in which the agenda and papers were laid out, and liked the idea of separate papers and information packs.

Future Agenda Items

Public Private Sector Briefing

Housing Sector Briefings

Post Business Link

Communications infrastructure

Local Government finance – Need to lobby the Ministers before there is a white paper as Lincolnshire would be a looser if the changes to Business Rates are brought in

